
238 Putnam Avenue
Cambridge, MA  02139
May 19, 1995

FAX  212/606-7039
Ms. Susan Imbriani
American Painting, Drawings

and Sculpture Department
Sotheby's
1334 York Avenue
New York, N.Y.  10021

Dear Ms. Imbriani:

Re:  Eastman Johnson, The Young Commodore, faintly signed, "E. 
Johnson."  One can partially make out "The Hague" and the date 
"1853."  (A month and day date might be included, but that was 
not specifically visible.)  Charcoal heightened with white on 
paper laid down on thin linen, 23 x 18 1/2 inches.  I examined 
this painting at Sotheby's on May 4, 1995.

In my opinion the drawing is by the American genre painter 
Eastman Johnson (1824-1906).  The drawing has many of the 
characteristics of drawings done by Johnson in his early career.
He typically used this kind of paper that has, unfortunately, 
darkened over time.  In its original state it would have been a 
much lighter cream color so that the white highlights would have
not been such a contrast as they now are.  I believe that the 
grades of charcoal used were both hard as well as soft.  
Manufacturers were putting out various grades and sometimes 
mixing the charcoal with binders, etc.  It is difficult to know 
for certain the mix of substances.  However, the result was the 
same as both hard compressed and soft charcoals used today.  For
example, the boy's hair curls are rendered with what seems to be
a soft charcoal, then a harder charcoal used to define some of 
the contours.  The little cupid's bow lips are characteristic of
Johnson's style.

When Johnson lived at The Hague, from 1852-1856, August Belmont 
was the American ambassador and Johnson's patron.  Through 
Belmont Johnson was introduced at court and apparently did 
portraits of the royal family.  Most of Johnson's Hague work is 
not known to us except for a few items, such as this little 
drawing, that would have come back to the United States.  

I will be including this drawing in my catalogue raisonné and 
therefore would appreciate it if the new owners identified 
themselves to me.  

Sincerely yours,

Patricia Hills


